Justification for Revision   5/2010
1405-0113

Medical Examination for Immigrant or Refugee Applicant

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) posted a Federal Register Notice (11/13/2009) revising the vaccination criteria for U.S. immigration, effective December 14, 2009. As a result, the Zoster and HPV vaccines will be removed from the DS-3025 to reflect the new criteria. The burden time and costs will not be impacted, as these vaccines are only applicable to a small portion of the applicant pool and will not affect the overall average cost and time estimates. 

